

Meeting No.

## PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 04/11/2018

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Amendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						The Ordinary Gram Sabha is called today by the Sarpanch V.P Candolim at 10:00 a.m at V.P premises candolim vide Notice NO VP/C/11/2436/2018-19 dt 22/10/2018	
						The following Gram Sabha members who have signed below were present for the Gram Sabha meeting	
						1) Salvador Blaise Fernandes - Sarpanch	Blaise
						2) Alina Ophelia Sequeira Dy Sarpanch	Alina
						3) Bruno Fernandes	B.Fidel
						4) Amalina Dias	Dias
						5) Debiana Stella. Dias	Debian
						6) Ferrnmo Fernandes	Fernmo
						7) Estella Mascarenhas	Estella
						8) Perpelia Fernandes	Perpelia
						9) Sandra Fialho	Sandra
						10) Raulkeshing Kenkar	Raulken
						11) Pratik Candolim	Pratik
						12) Sainath Patil	Sainath
						13) Gauri Patil	Gauri
						14) Valina Sapruel	Valina
						15) Greeny L. Fernandes	Greeny
						16) Camilo Dias	Camilo
						17) Rohan Kandolkar	Rohan
						18) DOMINIC D'SOUZA	Dominic
						19) Deidita Soares	Deidita
						20) Anil L. Madkalkar (V.P. eleas V.P. Ros Mezes Observa)	Anil
						21) Peter D'Souza	Peter
						22) Temb Fernandes	Temb
						23) Savio Fernandes	Savio

Meeting No. \_\_\_\_\_

PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: \_\_\_\_\_

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Amendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
					24	Joseph Zuzarte 14	
					25	Jose Dias 15	
					26	Anthony D'souza 16	
					27	Rogma Fernandes 11	
					28	Shreno de Souza 12	
					29	Albisto Gillman 17	
					30	RAJAN PEDNEKAR 18	
					31	Celestina Codas 13	C. Codas
					32	Theresa Rodrigues 14	Theresa
					33	Gurudas S. Pednekar 19	Gurudas
					34	Francis Fernandes 20	Francis
					35	Joseph P. Amelto 21	Joseph
					36	Bhadrat L. Bandolker 22	Bhadrat
					37	Vincent Fernando 23	Vincent
					38	Josephine Fernandes 15	Josephine
					39	Lucrecia Fernandes 24	Lucrecia
					40	Damião Teles 25	Damião
					41	B. Simoes 26	B. Simoes
					42	Fatima Fernandes 16	Fatima
					43	Fatima Dias 17	Fatima
					44	R. Bandolker 18	R. Bandolker
					45	Inacio V. F. da 27	Inacio
					46	Anthony Fernandes 28	Anthony
					47	Dominic F. da 29	Dominic
					48	Mr. D. G. da 30	Mr. D. G. da
					49	Manuel Pereira 11	Manuel
					50	Benny Fernandes 19	Benny
					51	SEBASTIAN FERNANDES 22	Sebastian
					52	Yogannand Permalakar 33	Yogannand
					53	Jayaram V. S. Lotlikar 24	Jayaram

Meeting No. \_\_\_\_\_

## PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: \_\_\_\_\_

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks	
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Amendments	For	Against			
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	
					54	Preshant Lotbhar	35	
					55	Veronica P. Lopez	20	V. P. Lopez
					56	Abelino Fernandes	36	ABF
					57	Manuel Correia	37	
					58	Perpetua Fernandes	38	Fernandes
					59	Suziana Fernandes		21
					60	SEBASTIAO F. DIAS	39	
					61	R. C. LOPES		22
					62	Pit. da d. Lagoa SC		23
					63	Dominic Celso	20	20
					64	Sampath Mathan	41	Sampath
					65	Mubandau Pottor	42	M. Pottor
					66	Janine Van		24
					67	Pedro A. Fernandes	43	Fernandes
					68	Mirko Kevia	44	
					69	MK Madhava	45	
					70	Walter Anandhar	46	
					71	Sainath. Pare	47	
					72	VINEET S. NOLK	48	
					73	Rohit Lawrence	49	
					74	Sony Chan	50	
					75	Christ Fernandes		25
					76	Alex	51	
					77	Vicente Pava	52	
					78	Santana Faria		26
					79	Elycia Costa	53	
					80	Sano Mathias	54	
					81	Wesley Anandhar	55	
					82	Carvalho Silva	56	
					83	William Souza	57	

Meeting No. \_\_\_\_\_

PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 4/11/2018

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks	
		Name of the Proposer & secondor	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against			
								3
1	2					7	8	
					84	J. Anthony Fernandes	58	
					85	Kenneth Fergandy	59	
					86	Gregory Kadupur	60	
					87	Ubaldo Fernandes	61	
					88	Rodre D'souza	62	
					89	Mosce Mezzo	63	
					90	MICHAEL FERNANDES	64	
					91	Anthony Mathias	65	
					92	Mathias P. Rajin	66	
					93	Divia Sabharwal	67	27
					94	Eva Secco	68	28
					95	Alicia Mathias	69	29
					96	Roshan Mathias	70	
					97	Peter J. Louza	71	
					98	Dinesh Moradkar	72	
					99	Tushar Talika	73	
					100	Tanner Mendes	74	
					101	Michael Fernandes	75	
					102	Deevid Chenai	76	
					103	Bhander Fialho	77	
					104	Sahil Dhargalkar	78	
					105	Francisco Fernandes	79	
					106	Joy Mathias	80	20
					107	Paulo Rodrygo	81	77
<p>As there is no required quorum to start the meeting and waited for fifteen minutes thereafter meeting is adjourned for half an hour. The Grand Sabha Members.</p>								

PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 4/11/2018

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						<p>once again gather at panchayat premises at 10:45 a.m and at 10:45 a.m meeting is started with warm welcome by Ramkrishna <sup>kerkey</sup> and also advice Gram sabha members to co-operate with panchayat for all round development of the village Mr Anil Nedkarka v.p clerk v.p Kis Nagos was deputed as observer by block development officer for Gran Sabha meeting, one minutes silence in memory of Sagan Morayten.</p> <p>Res no 1:- V.P secretary read out the proceeding of the last gran sabha meeting. After reading the proceeding of the last meeting Mr Koshari Nathans gran sabha member brought to the notice of chairperson that the video recording of first gran sabha held on 1<sup>st</sup> July 2018 was <del>edited</del> as the speech of MLA was not recorded the chairperson explained saying that the speech of MLA was not on the agenda of the gran sabha he also pointed out the vigilance committee is to be set up for the village and also a resolution is to be passed to object the <del>escort</del> <sup>escort</sup> service website promoting sex tourism in Goa to which the chairperson replied saying that the action already intated to block the said website.</p>	
1.	To read and confirm the proceedings of the last Gran Sabha Meeting	Devanand shirodka Jose Dias					
2	To discuss the Suggestion/proposal received from the members of Gran Sabha on the	vincent Fernandes Fatima Fernandes				<p>i) Mr vincent Fernandes <del>branght</del> asked the Chairperson as to how many licences/ permission for kiosk or stalls are issued in the village panchayat area.</p> <p>The chairperson replied saying that he</p>	

Meeting No. \_\_\_\_\_

## PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 2/11/18

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Amendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						can visit the panchayat office on any working day for the said information. He also inquired whether singuram Jetty is coming under the jurisdiction of Candolim panchayat. The chairperson replied saying that singuram is one of the ward of Candolim <sup>near</sup> village.	
		Dorvic Fernando Vincent Fernando				2) Mr. Dorvic Fernando, member of Gram Sabha spoke on tour, noise tourist and development of village. He also brought to the notice of chairperson that the gate at the St. Thaza High School is to be removed. The Chairperson <del>repl</del> assured him that he will look into the matter and will not compromise on the law and order situation in the village.	
		Fatima Fernando Dorvic Fernando				3) Mrs. Fatima Fernando, gram <sup>sabha</sup> member request the chairperson to build / Install a toilet for candolim fish market and she also request the chairperson to provide parking for the public who come to the fish market. The chairperson <sup>replied</sup> saying that the property <sup>near</sup> of fish market is a private property. He said he will speak to the landlord and do his best.	
		Rita Bardodkar				4) Mrs Rita Bardodkar gram sabha member wanted to speak on moving carts. She also request the chairperson to repair the road going to Pileve Industrial	

Meeting No.

## PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 4/11/18

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						<p>Estate at Saipem the Chairperson replied saying that the subject of moving carts is not on the agenda of the gram Sabha, he assured her that the repair work of Industry road will be taken up very soon.</p>	
		Domnic Colaco Fatima Fernandez				<p>Mr Domnic Colaco gram sabha member request the chairperson to invite responsible officer from the traffic cell, Electricity Dept, Health Office. The Chairperson reiterated stating that due to time constrained he cannot invite the said officers But he assured that he will invite them next gram sabha.</p>	
		Domnic Colaco Fatima Fernandez				<p>Mr Domnic Colaco gram sabha member brought to the notice of the chairperson the dumping of debris near Nerul bridge on cardolim side. He also suggested that watchmen to be appointed to prevent trucks from dumping waste near nerul bridge. He also suggested to install CCTV near nerul bridge. Mr Domnic Colaco suggested that Designated bus stop from xirer to singurim and from cardolim market to Saipem to be re-Install. He also suggested that resolution on behalf of cardolim gram sabha to be send to Election Commission of Goa and India to revert back the ballot paper voting system in the coming</p>	

Meeting No. \_\_\_\_\_

PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: \_\_\_\_\_

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						<p>Electons of Lok Sabha <del>and</del> <sup>Vidhan</sup> Sabha and panchayat Election. He also brought to the notice of chairperson that the electricity load is not distributed evenly at Anna vaddo the chairperson replied saying that he will do his best to tackle the dumping of debris at nearul bridge. He also assured the Colaco he will get electricity load distributed properly at Anna vaddo with the help of Junior Engineer's Assistant Engineer. "It is unanimously resolved by the gram Sabha members in the gram Sabha meeting held on 6<sup>th</sup> Nov 2018 to write to the Election commission of Goa and India to revert back to the ballot paper voting system in the elections to be held for Lok Sabha Vidhan Sabha and panchayat election."</p>	
		Sushant Loklikan Domnic Colaco				<p>The sushant Loklikan gram Sabha member brought to the notice of chairperson that Rickshaws are parked on footpath at Singuery, huge buses are parked near Bahesh Temple Muddle, two wheelers are parked on footpath and not picked up by towing vehicle. He also brought to the notice of chairperson that the road at Souza vaddo is always blocked by the Hyde Hotel by parking their vehicle. He also suggested that decorative light to be install from Nearul bridge.</p>	



Meeting No.

PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 4/11/2018

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						upto Abadi Fairiz Junction he also suggested to appoint temporary security to tackle the traffic. The chairperson assured him that all his issues will look into and implemented as most of the said work are on the pipeline.	
		Roshan Mathias Fatima Dias				Mr Roshan Mathias gram sabha members inquired with the chairperson whether a Resolution has been passed against the construction of more than ground plus two buildings in our village. He also inquired whether spaces to be maintained by every project that is constructed in our village. He also suggested that VDC and GPDP not to be finalised. The chairperson replied saying that he has sought a legal opinion from our senior <del>lawyer</del> and he has given a negative answer to the query. Chairperson request Mr Mathias to collect the copy of the legal opinion during office hours on any working day. Every new project has to maintain parking space as per the <del>owner</del> approved plan.	
						Regarding VDC & GPDP the chairperson replied saying that VDC meeting will held very <del>in</del> soon and any proposals from the village will be incorporated and the VDC & GPDP will be finalised in the month of December 2018. Mr Mathias also brought to the notice of chairperson that the	

Meeting No. \_\_\_\_\_

## PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 2/11/18

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Amendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						<p>The information requested under RTI is not shared with the applicant the chairperson replied saying that he can meet the PIO on any working day during office hours.</p> <p>g) Miss Fatima Dias gran Sabha member suggested that extra Microphone to be provided for gran Sabha meeting. The chairperson replied saying that only one person will speak at a time so that the gran Sabha meeting conducted in a smooth and orderly manner.</p>	
		Fatima Dias Darvas Tellez				<p>10) Miss Fatima Dias gran Sabha member suggested spoke on</p> <p>(A) moving carts at cardolim beach park            (B) Procedure to obtain licence for moving cart            (C) Number of licence issued by cardolim V-P/ Tourism on the car park            (D) Parking fees at car park            (E) Moving cart parked at Cardolim Market            (F) Development of village</p> <p>The chairperson replied in order as under.</p> <p>A) Cardolim Beach car park is the property of GTDC            B) You may inquire with the GTDC            C) PLS refer point No 1            D) PLS refer point No 1            E) Our panchayat has not issued any permission to operate any moving carts at cardolim market            F) On development she pointed out the drains to be covered, Nullha to be cleared of garbage at order to which the chairperson replied saying that he will get the card issued resolved.</p>	
		Fatima Dias Darvas Tellez					

## PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
		Darvaso Telles Fatima Dias				1) Mr Darvaso Telles gram sabha member brought to the notice of chairperson that tourist drive on the car parks and generate charge he also said parking fees are collected by private persons. he also brought to the notice of the chairperson that there are touts and beggars on the beach and village. he also requested that the road to be wider from the Tomazinho Cardoso old house upto the turn going to caiper. He also pointed out that RTI documents are not provided. He also brought notice of the chairperson that low lying paddy fields and ponds at Arady and Ana wado and other places are fields filled. the chairperson assured him that he will look into the matter and get the issue resolved. He also requested Mr Telles to give survey no's of the properties where the filling of paddy fields, ponds, and fields have taken place. Regarding RTI he request Mr Telles to meet the PIO any working day on any working hour to get his documents.	
		Lawrence Silveira Regina Fernando				2) Mr Lawrence Silveira gram sabha member request the chairperson to discuss on Formalization of CRDP. he also wanted information on the availability of service of football ground to the public. He also request pardon for public apology for falsely accusing her of maligning the image of Girls House Biver and women of Cardolim.	

Meeting No. \_\_\_\_\_

PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 4/11/18

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						Chairperson replied saying that the GDPD will be finalized in the month of December after following the required process. He also assured Mr. Silveira that the football ground will be available to the villagers as was before. Regarding the public apology the chairperson replied saying that the process to block the website has been already initiated.	
		Regina Fernandes Lawrence Silveira				13. Mrs Regina Fernandes gram sabha members brought to the notice of the chairperson. ① Right of every member of the gram sabha to discuss the topics proposed and approved as part of the agenda of the gram sabha. ② Discussion and finalization of Gram Panchayat Development plan. ③ Public apology availed from the panchayat for falsely accusing me of maligning the image of girls House wiver and women of candolim. Chairperson saying that the GDPD will be finalized in the month of December. after following the required process. Regarding the public apology the chairperson replied saying that the process to block the website has been already initiated.	
		Regina Fernandes Lawrence Silveira				14. Mrs Regina Fernandes gram sabha members brought to the notice chairperson ① All existing hoarding advertisement and sign boards along all the roads of Candolim with any reference to Casinos should be removed/taken down with immediate effect. ② No advertisement whether signboard banners	

Meeting No. \_\_\_\_\_

PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 4/11/18

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						digital signage or any other form that is related to Casinos or gambling which would include even names of the establishments conducting such activities will not be permitted in the village of Candolin from this 4 <sup>th</sup> day of Novemr 2018. Chairperson replied. as under we clarify that our panchayat has not issued any license to any Casino in the jurisdiction of our village. In the previous gram sabha held on 26/8/2018 we have decided to remove the word Casino from the sign boards from our village and we have complied on the same.	
3.	Discussion and finalization of all proposals for GDP	Regina Fernandes Lawrence silveira				Para No 3:- Regarding the discussion and finalization of all proposal for GDP. Gram sabha members brought to notice of chairperson the VDC has not had such a mandate meeting to consolidate project proposed and prepare the GDP meeting to prepare the draft GDP by the VDC has been conveniently omitted. Chairperson replied saying that VDC has to approved projects before it is placed gram sabha for final approval. He further clarify that the Gram sabha called on 4/11/18 is for the purpose of giving all opportunities for the villagers to present their proposals for discussions along with the panchayat body and VDC members to guide on the matter. As rightly pointed out the finalisation of the draft GDP will be in December after the approval of the VDC he further said that he is giving the opportunity	

Meeting No.

PROCEEDING OF THE MEETING

Date: 4/11/18

Sr. No.	Subject	Proposal & Amendments		Particular of Voting		Resolution	Remarks
		Name of the Proposer & seconder	Proposal or Ammendments	For	Against		
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
						for the gran sabha members to submit their <sup>frustful</sup> project proposals before 30 <sup>th</sup> Nov 2018 If any for achieving a successful first QPDI for V.P. candidate.	
						As there is no other subject matter to be discuss. Hence meeting is concluded at 12:40 p.m by giving vote of thanks by Mrs Sandra Falho Et saypanch and National Anthem was sanged by the present gran sabha members	
						Presided by Blige F V.P saypanch	Recorded by Ph V.P secretary